
District 9 Business Meeting              July 11,2010 
 

Officers Present:  La Von, DCM; Gene A., Treasurer; Laurie H., Secretary 
The meeting was opened with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. 
 
Minutes of the June 6, 2010 meeting were approved as published. 
 

Treasurer and Literature Report:  Motion was made seconded and passed to approve the Treasurer’s 
report as corrected.  Bills were submitted and paid. 
 

GSR Reports: 

Peter – GSR ,Touch On Feelings Group reported the group is still going well with 10 to 15 people in 
attendance. 
Larry – GSR, Language of the Heart Tues/Thursday Noon Meeting.  Although Larry has been unable 
to attend many of the meetings ,  Sally reported the group is still large and financially solvent   
Sherri, GSR ,Sunday Big Book Meetings reported that the Friday night meetings are huge with 4o+ 
people attending.  They are still celebrating birthdays the last Friday of the month and going to coffee as a 
group after the regular Friday meeting.  Sunday Big Book Meeting consist of Friday, Saturday, Sunday 
Night general meetings and Monday and Wednesday Women’s meetings. 
Mark – GSR, Thursday Night Open Meeting has 25 to 30 people attending regularly. 
Gene – reporting for Water Tower Group has 10 to 18 people attending and could use some help with 
Chairpersons and homegroup membership. 
Gene – GSR, Sunday Morning Eye Opener Meeting.  The weather is affecting attendance somewhat 
but the group is still going well. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Activities – Sherri  B. Chairperson.  The picnic cost $64.00 and was very successful.  The next activity 
for the Walla Walla Area is the Corn Roast which is not traditionally a District function.  The next official 
District Activity will be the Gratitude Banquet in November.   
Answering Service – Bill L. Chairperson.  There are still discrepancies in the bill from the Andswering 
Service provider.  Bill will be discussing those with the provider and also asks that if anyone in the 
District has questions about the answering service please contact him rather than the service.  We pay for 
every call they receive about AA.  
Corrections- Don, Gene and Bill Co-Chairs.  Bill finally has help with the WSP meetings and they are 
going very well.  Ernie S. of Spokane coordinates all the meetings at the Penitentiary.  Minimum Security 
has great AA meetings going on with 20+ people attending, working the steps and getting involved.  Gene 
A reported that the County Jail meetings are going well.  There are 5 tanks at the jail and only one tank is 
allowed to go to meetings a week.  JC helps when available but Gene could use more help. 
Pink Can—Sally H. Chairperson turned in $161.93. 
Treatment/Archives – Larry Chairperson reports nothing going on with Treatment or Archives. 
Schedules – Larry Chairperson handed out new July schedules. 
 

DCM Report: 

Nothing new for last month, but La Von will be going to Spokane this Friday and Saturday to the 
Quarterly. 
 

New Business: 

La Von will look into renting the Presbyterian Church for the Gratitude Banquet and will be keeping an 
eye out at the Spokane meeting for speakers for the banquet. 
 
Close 

The 7th Tradition basket was passed and the meeting adjourned with The Responsibility Statement and 
The Lord’s Prayer. 
 
YIS, 
Laurie 


